
As we get set for Saturdayôs Primary School track and field event I have been thinking a little about the nature 
of school based competition. What are our objectives? What are the benefits of team sports? What are the 
downsides of competition? What should we be reaching for as we move this track and field meet from the big 
multi-school venue ISAC to the more comfortable venue of OSC with boys and girls from a few select schools 
who tend to share our values in a personalized student focused competition.  
 
The following article offers some very good points for consideration and will hopefully give our parents who 
come to cheer their kids on some broader sense of what is important to value in the coaching they will be 
seeing from the bench.  
 

Bringing a New Ethos to Youth Sports ï and the Classroom 
 
In this New York Times Opinionator column, author David Bornstein comments on the way inexperienced, 
untrained coaches of youth sports often give inappropriate and unhelpful advice to their players. (Like so 
much in athletic coaching, this also applies to K-12 classrooms.) Some examples: 
 

Ý Putting pressure on children to perform; 
Ý Trying to give them technical advice when they are anxious or frustrated; 
Ý Rewarding misbehavior by giving it extra attention; 
Ý Making children worry about making mistakes. 
 

ñI did this in soccer,ò says Bornstein, ñand, through my over-eagerness, almost destroyed my then-6-year-old 
sonôs delight in the gameé Youth sports is supposed to be about education and human development.ò Under 
this kind of pressure, many young players end up imitating professional athletes behaving badly, which has 
produced an increase in cheating, poor sportsmanship, and acts of aggression. Sadly, most students drop out 
of sports after middle school.  
 
ñWhatôs needed is a culture change,ò says Bornstein, and he describes the Positive Coaching Alliance, which 
shows coaches how to restore the proper ethos to competitive youth sports. PCA isnôt against winning, but 
trains coaches in a set of techniques that restore the joy to the game and keep most students actively 
engaged in sports through high school and college.  
 
PCA was founded in 1998 by Jim Thompson, a former K-12 teacher and director of the Public Management 
Program at Stanford Business School. The core of PCAôs approach is the ñdouble goalò ï balancing the 
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desire to win with teaching life lessons. Coaches are trained to get their young players focused on how to: 
 

Ý Improve their own game; 
Ý Help teammates improve their game; 
Ý Improve the game as a whole.  

 
Parents are coaxed into putting less emphasis on winning and more on life lessons ï teaching children to 
improve themselves, be a leader who helps others flourish, and make society better.  
 
ñBecause there are so many opportunities to fail in sports,ò says Bornstein, ñit is a gold mine of teachable 
moments.ò The key is getting kids to focus on the things they can control, not external factors. This makes 
them less anxious, more confident, and thus happier and more effective players. Here are some key PCA 
points: 
 
¶ The ELM tree of mastery ï Itôs ineffective to praise good performance and criticize bad performance. 
Instead, coaches need to focus on playersô level of Effort, whether they Learn from experiences, and 
how they respond to Mistakes. 

 
¶ Teaching stick-to-it-iveness ï ñIf a child misses a big play, itôs a perfect opportunity to talk about 
resilience,ò says Thompson, and he suggests a statement like this: ñI know youôre disappointed and I 
feel bad for you, but the question is what are you going to do now? Are you going to hang your head? 
Or are you going to bounce back with renewed determination?ò 

 
¶ Not being afraid of making mistakes ï When they mess up on the playing field, young players 
immediately look at their coach and/or parent. Saying, ñDonôt worry about itò isnôt helpful. The key is 
getting rid of the mistake quickly and decisively. PCA teaches coaches to make a toilet-flushing hand 
signal from the sidelines. The player and teammates see this and say, ñFlush it, weôll get it back.ò This 
helps the player focus on the next play rather than beating up on him- or herself. After the game, the 
coach talks to the player about what happened and why. 

 
¶ The emotional tank ï When a playerôs tank is empty, itôs difficult to take on challenges and perform 
well. PCA teaches coaches to get to the ñmagic ratioò of tank-filling praise and criticism: 5 to 1. Of 
course, the praise has to be specific and honest, since kids can immediately spot phony praise.  

 
¶ Timing and affect ï PCA isnôt against hard conversations with players, but teaches how to deliver 
criticism when itôs most helpful ï not when a child is angry or sulking or defensive. ñWhen you ask 
people to focus on mastery, itôs not soft,ò says Thompson. ñAnd screaming at a kid is not tough. Thatôs 
just a lack of impulse control.ò  

 
¶ The criticism sandwich: praise-critique-praise ï ñInstead of getting into a kid: óHey, whatôs the matter 
with you? Didnôt we just go over this?ôò, says Ken Eriksen, head coach for the U.S.A. Softball 
Womenôs National Team and a disciple of PCA, ñI like to take the approach: óHey, young lady, youôre 
doing a great job. You know on that approach to a ground ball, maybe I would use a different 
footwork. Other than that I cannot commend you enough on your hard work.ô It works much better.ò  

 
ñThe Power of Positive Coachingò by David Bornstein in The New York Times Opinionator, Oct. 20, 2011, 
http://nyti.ms/resBAJ  
 
 
 
Phil Joslin 
Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 

http://nyti.ms/resBAJ
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This week has been packed with activity throughout 
the Secondary School. On Tuesday, our students 
participated in Colomboôs Mother Language Day 
(more below), on Wednesday we celebrated all that 
was learned during our Week Without Walls 
experiences, on Thursday our Grade 10 students 

and parents were 
introduced to the IB 
Diploma by Mr. Duncan 
whilst in Jordan, Mrs. 
Duncan and Mr. 
Lambert-Knott continue 

to chaperone our SAISA 
Music students through 
the weekend. From what 
can be seen on the live 
feed and the photos we 
have received thus far, 
SAISA Music looks like a fantastic event.  Please 
see this link for access to the feed:  
https://www.acsamman.edu.jo/student-
life/athletics/saisa-music-festival 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Ms. 
Nora Hagedorn from Germany who is with us for 
another four weeks doing her internship as a student 
teacher. She is mainly working with students in 
English Language and Literature and PE and will be 
in a number of classes until the 17th of March. 
 
Coming up in the next week, we will be hosting one 
of our major events of the year when students from 
across Sri Lanka and overseas will participate in this 
yearôs Colombo Model United Nations.  I know you 
would want to join me in wishing our students well in 
their debating battles. 
 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Claire McQuillan 
Secondary Principal 
secondaryprincipal@osc.lk 
 
 
 
 

OSC Students Participate in Colomboôs 
International Mother Language Day 
  
Tuesday, 21st February, marked Colomboôs 
International Mother Language Day, which was 
created by M. Riaz Hamidullah, Bangladesh High 
Commissioner to Sri Lanka.  He also invited OSC 
students to attend the event, which took place in 
Vihara Mahadevi Park.  Four students, dedicated 
to studying and promoting their Mother Tongue, 
attended and participated in the activities.  
  
Sri Lankan dignitaries, the Prime Minister and the 
Governor of the Western Province, were in 
attendance and spoke regarding the importance of 
maintaining oneôs Mother Language. High 
Commissioner Hamidullah discussed the concept 
of art connecting everyone around the world as it 
doesnôt require language for appreciation. He 
combined this concept with oneôs Mother 
Language by asking the attendees to paint ñhelloò 
in their Mother Tongue on the blank canvases 
placed in the area.  These canvases will soon be 
on display as an example of various nationalities 
celebrating their Mother Language through art. We 
look forward to the High Commissioner continuing 
this event next year.                    
  
  
Rosanne C. Noble 
Secondary Counselor 
rnoble@osc.lk 

https://www.acsamman.edu.jo/student-life/athletics/saisa-music-festival
https://www.acsamman.edu.jo/student-life/athletics/saisa-music-festival
mailto:secondaryprincipal@osc.lk
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Grade 10 fieldtrip to MAS holdings 

By Aisha Asha Ibrahim, Grade 10 student   

 
On the morning of Thursday, 9th of February, two buses left OSC with 32 students, 3 teachers and our 
principal. Our destination was not too far from the school; it was about a 30-minute drive. We arrived at 
Exporting Zone, Biyagama, with multiple garment factories on the grounds.  

 
Our first stop was at MAS holdings where we visited the research and development department. This is 
where we got to learn about the different types of 3D printers and 3D scanners which are in use for different 
purposes. We also got to learn about how they use a design cycle that is similar to ours. We also learned 
how they use the Lego Mindstorm sets that we use in school for a completely different purpose.  

 
Next, we visited two factories of MAS holdings that were also within the same grounds. One factory was a 
brassiere cup factory. They use 3D models to get the shape of their products. We learned about how they 
mix the material, shape the material as well as cut it. Next, we visited a lace factory. There we learned the 
process of weaving thread to make lace fabric, the process through which the fabric is dyed and the drying 
and cutting process. 

 
All the three stops were excellent, educational and interesting. This was a once in a lifetime experience and 
we thank all the teachers involved in organizing this trip for us and all the staff at MAS holdings for allowing 
us to come into their workspace and sacrificing their time to educate us.  
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Healthy Food Choices  
 
Over the past few months, one of our primary parents/nutritionist, Mrs. Farida Shabbir, has presented several 
engaging presentations to our primary students along the theme of healthy food choices. This week, Farida 
met with our Grade 3-5 students for a follow-up and final presentation regarding our food choices and how we 
can make foods healthier. There was a good amount of time for student Q & A at the end of the session and I 
feel students walked away feeling empowered and more in control of what goes into their bodies.  
 
I would like to acknowledge the time and effort Farida has spent with our staff and students. It is lovely to be 
able to ñtapò into our parent community for expertise in different areas of student education. 
 
Hearing Screening 

 
Last year at this time all primary students had hearing screening done by Vision Care. Each 
student was given a ñscore cardò from their hearing screens, which was sent home to 
parents. If your child showed signs of irregular hearing, you were notified with a 
recommended action to correct the problem or to schedule further testing. This year, we 
would like to follow-up with those students who presented signs of irregular hearing, as well 
as, screening our new students who have joined OSC this academic year. The screening 
will be done during school hours, at a date and time in the near future. 
 

New Learner Profile ï Balanced 
As we jump into the month of March, we want to shift our 
Learner Profile focus to balanced. Students who are 
BALANCED are healthy and are aware that eating properly and 
exercising is important in their lives. They understand that it is 
important to have a balance between the physical and mental 
aspects of their bodies, and they spend time doing many 
different things.  
 
How can parents help to develop students who are balanced at home? 
 
Î Encourage your child to participate in a wide variety of structured activities. 
Î During less structured time, also be aware of the activities that your child is participating in. Too much time 
in front of the computer or television is obviously not desirable, but all kids need to do a variety of things. 
Generally active kids should take time for quiet reading or reflection; students who spend a lot of time 
drawing or reading, should be encouraged to also exercise and play. 

Î Discuss the food groups with your child. Spend a few minutes during a mealtime deciding if what your 
family is eating is balanced. 

Î Role model this attribute. Spend time as a parent or family doing many different things. 
 
Important Notices: 

¶ March 4th ï 6th  - ISAC Track and Field Competition 
 
 
Enjoy the weekend. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 
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O.S.C. Primary Talent Show  

25th April,2017 

  
 
Dear students, parents and teachers, 
  
 
      The O.S.C Primary School will have its annual òTalent Showó on Tuesday the 25th of April at 
9:45 am. It is time for students to be involved in music, drama or dance performances to share with 
an audience of parents and their school friends. Students are invited to perform a 2 minute piece 
(maximum time allowed) that they have prepared outside of class to share at the Talent Show. This can 
be a solo or group item (no more than two entries per student as we have limited time). 
  
  Students are expected to practice and provide their own materials for their performance (sheet 
music, backing cd, instruments). We will provide the stage, microphones, piano, and amps, etc. Miss 
Nicky will accompany students who have a need for a pianist. 
  
  The Talent Show is optional and students who choose not to perform will serve as enthusiastic 
audience members. This is an opportunity for students to gain more experience in performing in front 
of a live audience.  
  
 There will be AUDITIONS!  As we will have a limited time of approximately one and a half hours, 
students will come to the Salon and show perform each item for Miss Nicky. This is a time where we can 
see and hear your performance item and help you prepare for the show. 
Please consider which audition day you will come and from 2:45 until 3:30 and fill in the time in the 
registration slip. 
 

      Sing a song!  Play the piano!  Dance a tap dance!  Read a poem!  Do a magic 
trick! Tell a joke!  Lip sync a song! 

 
 

Parents are welcome to join us for this school event, which will be held in the AUDITORIUM  
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Sports News 
 
Season 3 is well underway with all athletes working hard to impress their coaches. Selection for these teams 
should take place at the end of next week. To help in this process the boysô basketball and girlsô football 
teams have been in action against CIS and the British School. 
 
The boys have 20 players trying out for 10 spots on the team to travel to Kathmandu in April. Each player got 
a quarter of the game against the British School to show the coaches what they could do on the court under 
game conditions. The taller Gecko team persevered against an experienced, fast British team and got better 
as the game went on. The British School ran out eventual winners 40-12. 
 
The girls have 20 players vying for 16 places in the team to travel to Mumbai. The girls started strongly and 
were soon 4-0 ahead at the break. CIS were stronger in the second half and pipped the Geckos by a goal to 
nil. Geckos were 4-1 winners. 
 
ISAC 
Unfortunately, the Gecko ISAC team has had to pull out of the 2017 Championships due to be held this 
weekend. There were concerns over student safety at the event after threats of violence were received in the 
post this week. Athletes are disappointed at missing out on some early season time trials against what is 
usually very good competition from the TISSL schools.  
 
Early morning practice 
Coaches are running optional early morning practices for football, basketball and track athletes giving our 
students an extra opportunity to improve their fitness levels and run middle distance races in the coolness of 
the morning. Thank you coaches for your commitment to our athletes.  
 
Upcoming Events 
Girlsô football  
Tuesday 28 Feb   v  Elizabeth Moir  3.45pm  KO 
Friday 3 Mar  v CIS   3.30pm  KO 
 
Boysô Basketball 
Friday 3 Mar  v Elizabeth Moir  3.45pm  TO 
 
REMINDER ï Athletes playing in these games are expected to bring a snack to host the visiting teams after 
the game. 
 
Lost Property 
 
We have a large amount of lost property that has been left in the department including shoes, hats, PE shirts 
etc.  
 
Please could you label you childôs PE shirt, shorts and hats with a 
permanent marker so that we can return items to their rightful 
owners. (See photo) 
 
 
 
 
Steve Turner 
Athletics Director & Head of Physical & Health Education 
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